
Kia ora koutou!       
 
As term 2 comes to a close, I reflect on what a strange year this has been for us all.  We’ve 
all  endured through the uncertainty of a worldwide virus.  Although we are blessed here in 
Aotearoa to be community transmission free, I am also very aware of those who are      
definitely still in the fight against Covid-19 around the world.  Like many of us, I worry 
about the safety of our loved ones still overseas.  I continue to hope and pray that they all 
stay safe and healthy over there. 
 
In the midst of all this, there are many things to be thankful for.  We are in pretty good 
shape as a country on the health front. Yes, we have a fight to make against economic 
downturn and job and income loss.  But we are here to make that fight and that is what 
really matters.  What lies ahead is a chance for us all to show our tamariki that when things 
get tough, we roll up our sleeves and try a bit more to make everything work.  This lesson 
of resilience is one of the most important ones we can teach our children.  When things go 
wrong, hei aha, that’s okay.  That’s life.  What matters next is what we do about it.  Join me 
whanau in facing these challenges ahead.  Together we can show the next generation what 
to do when things in life are hard.  Let’s all be inspired and resourceful learners for life. 
 
Ka kite, 
Mr M 

 SENIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 21: 
 

In room 21 we have all been quietly settling back into our classroom  routine. A lot of our learning, 
as you can imagine, has been based around COVID – 19. And believe you me  everyone has an     
opinion in our class!  Below are just some of what we have been learning but if you would like to see 
more check out Room 21 online link via KPS Facebook page.  We have been updating this each week 
including our Weekly MANAWA and DUFFY winners. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

  
                                            

Thursday 2nd July, 2020 (Term 2, Week 12) 

  

OUR VISION  
 

  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 
“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 18: 
 

Mauri ora!  Nau mai, piki mai, kake mai! 
It has been awesome being back at Kura and working on class projects.  Our first mission was to catch up on 
what everyone had been doing while being safe at home.  We decided to write and paint our stories.  Then 
with the help of our Tamariki we made a room 18 safety plan.  We had lots of good ideas on how to keep our 
class bubble as safe as possible.  
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Kaitaia Primary 
School is 
proudly       
sponsored by: 

 
* PAINT   WALLPAPER     * BLINDS       * CURTAINS * 

DULUX     * JACOBSEN   * TOOLS & ACCESS 
 For all your decorating needs.   

Pop in and see us. 
224 Commerce Street, Kaitaia 

Phone/Fax: 09 408 1741 

Kaitaia Primary School 

                               Kia Ngawari (Be Kind) ____________________ 
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JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 2: 
 

In Room Two we’ve been learning all about dinosaurs! This week we discovered triceratops, we 
learnt all about how they had three horns, a frill, and were as big as a truck!  
 
Everyone worked super hard to create their own paper plate triceratops using paint, pastels, and 
paper! We also talked about how triceratops were herbivores and we had our very own herbivore 
picnic so we could eat the type of food they would have eaten!  
 

We shared our opinions 
about what COVID-19 was, 

We shared our ideas for what we thought a 
pandemic was, then researched facts. Boy! 
Some of us were way off! 

We also gave our opinions about   
whether we felt if Jacinda Ardern 
and our government did enough to 
keep us all safe. 



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Every Wednesday 
 
 

Public Health Nurse attends our school.  If you would like a private     
consultation with our Public Health Nurse, on Wednesday please        
telephone the school and we will endeavour to arrange this for you. This 
service is free. 

Banking 8.30a.m. 
 
 

Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your child 
would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach them to save. 

Friday Fundraiser 
= Every Friday 
 

Our tuck shop will not be open this year but we will have a Friday     
Fundraiser combo for $5.  Order forms for this will be sent home at the 
start of each week. 

Every Friday 
 

School assembly will resume once the restrictions around crowd          
gatherings are lifted.  Watch this space! 

Throughout Term 3 
 
 

iMOKO check ups (Whaea Alice and Whaea Bonnie) in our school      
during the morning checking for infectious skin disorders and head lice.  
Free treatment is provided for all children. 

3 July Last day of Term 2 

20 July Term 3 begins 

24 July School Assembly @ 9.45am in our Hall 

29 July Y5 and 6 speech competition 

31 July Parent/Teacher interviews (Teacher Only Day—no buses) 

4 August School photos 

11 August KPS Cross Country 

 

Have a great weekend everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 
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